St Vincent's Catholic Primary School Newsletter

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\mathbb{A}}$



To love, serve and learn as Jesus shows us

Friday 9th October 2020

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE Week ending: 02/10/20

Year Group	Attendance
Reception	100%
Year 1	98%
Year 2	98%
Year 3	99.3%
Year 4	95%
Year 5	90.8%
Year 6D	95.2%
Year 6W	99%

Congratulations to our Reception class who had the best attendance in school.

OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations:

Layla L was celebrated as player of the match at football on Saturday after scoring a whopping 8 goals!





Poppy H has received a letter from David Walliams commending her on her creative writing skills.

COVID-19 EMAIL ADDRESS

If your child, or a member of your household receives a positive COVID-19 test result over the weekend, please notify school immediately so that we can make the necessary plans, using:

office@stvincentsprimary.org

POPIL OF THE WEEK



☆

Well done to this week's super stars!

Clayton S
lvy H
Clemency R.S
Maria H
William P
Michael H & Ruby J
Lexie J
Abbie G

HOUSE POINTS RUNNING TOTALS

St George	St Patrick	St Andrew	St David
483	682	669	571

DATES FOR THE DIARY		
Monday	•	
Tuesday	•	
Wednesday	•	
Thursday	•	
Friday	 Virtual Harvest assembly Non-uniform day (suggested £1 donation for CAFOD Family Fast Day) SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM 	
MONDAY 26th OCTOBER	SCHOOL RE-OPENS AFTER HALF TERM	

COMMUNICATION WITH STAFF

Whilst this is not the way we would prefer to work, with cases continuing to increase and the potential for further restrictions next week, we want to minimise face-to-face adult contact at school. If staff need to speak to you, this will be done through your child's diary or a phone call. Similarly if you need to speak to staff, please put a note in your child's diary or contact the office via phone / email. Thank you.

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

Twitter: @stvincentsrcp

For your information...

RECEPTION CLASS ADMISSIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2021

We can now accept applications for a place at the School for the Reception children due to start school in September 2021. Visits to school are warmly welcomed and encouraged. Please contact the school office to book an individual visit to our school.

All applications to the Council must now be made online. The web address for those families living in Warrington is: www.warrington.gov.uk/ admissions. For those living outside of Warrington, please contact the Local Authority Admissions team to find out how to apply. If you do not have access to a pc and email account the contact number for Warrington Admissions is 01925 446226.

PARENT PAY ACCOUNTS

Please keep your child's dinner money account in credit. We have a number of accounts that are in debt at the moment and this costs the school in charges.

SCHOOL LEVY

You should have received a message and payment notification in relation to the school levy. Please log into ParentPay for more details and to make this payment, which while voluntary, we hope that you will consider making so that this does not have to be taken out of school funding which should be used to support the children's education. Thank you in anticipation of your support.

PROVISION FOR REMOTE LEARNING

We have now published an update to our remote learning plan, which can be found at:

Remote Learning Plan (and other COVID-19 information)

Our plan aims to balance the needs of families who may have parents / carers working from home as well as multiple siblings trying to access remote learning without a device each, plus offering a sustainable model which will not need to change whether it is one class or the whole school having to access remote learning. Thank you for your feedback and support.

NUT FREE ZONE!

A reminder that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who have a nut allergy.



YEAR 5 FIRST HOLY COMMUNION

Letters will soon be coming home to let you know when your child will be able to make their First Holy Communion, delayed from last year. Please be mindful that this will take some time due to continued restrictions and the number of children awaiting this celebration.

HARVEST CELEBRATION

Thank you to all children, parents, carers and staff for your generous donations. This year we will be sending your donations to the Warrington Food Bank to help



maintain food stocks to help those in need in Warrington during the lead up to Christmas.

CAFOD

On **Friday 16th October**, we will be having a **non-uniform day** in support of CAFOD
Family Fast Day.



Children can come into school wearing their own clothes and we ask that they bring a donation of whatever you can afford (suggested £1 minimum donation). Thank you in anticipation of your support.

Future dates for your diary...

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any changes:

Friday 16th October: Non-uniform Day (donation for CAFOD Family Fast Day)

Friday 16th October: School closes for Half Term Monday 26th October: School re-opens

Tuesday 27th October: Flu immunisation session 1 W/b Monday 9th November: Anti-bullying week Wednesday 11th November: Flu immunisation session 2